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Minutes of the Annual General Meeting

of the Kent Boat and Ski Club

held at 11 am on Sunday 24 February 2013

	Committee present:
	Claire Bailey 

Steven Bailey

Dean Frost

John Gibbs

Andy Hubble

Nick Humphrey
	Daniel Lake

David Lake

John Scales

Kate Scales

Nicola Turner

Richard Turner
	Trustees present:

Apologies for 

Absence:


	Don Cuckow

Andy Finch

Mick Kemp

Paul Wheeler

Paul Cuckow

Simon Price

Andy Weston

Jon Weston

Steve and Sandra Weston


Minutes of 2012 AGM

Dean Frost opened the meeting and confirmed that a quorum was present. 

He told the meeting that Paddy Reilly had recently died. He had been a founder member of our club and was very involved in the South Eastern Powerboating Association.  His wake would be held at the club on Friday, 15th March.

Ernie Weeks, another founder member had also died recently.  His funeral would be held on Monday 25th February at Vintners Park. Don Cuckow would be attending.  

One minutes silence was held in their memory.

Dean asked if everyone had read the minutes from the 2012 AGM, which had been made available in advance of the meeting.  No comments were made about them.

Vote:
To accept the minutes of the 2012 AGM

Proposed John Scales, seconded Andy Hubble.

Carried unanimously

Secretary’s Report

Nicola Turner reported that there were 28 members and trustees present at the meeting, four of whom were social members, and that she had received five proxy votes. 

For 2012, we had 47 full members, 16 social members, 3 honorary, 1 honorary boat owning, and 2 launching.  We had 20 boats in the club, of which 19 were stored in the compound.  

Commodore’s Report

Dean Frost said that at this time last year, things were looking pretty bleak for the club.  We were paying a large amount of Business Rates, and were looking into the possibility of becoming a CASC (Community Amateur Sports Club). This year, things had completely turned around and were looking very good, as we had managed to secure a rates rebate from Medway Council of over £25,000.  Kate Scales explained that Don Cuckow had wanted to explore every avenue before making a decision on the CASC status, and had appealed to the Valuation Office Agency for a reduction in rates.  Following several meetings, and a lot of input from Gareth Hopkins, it became apparent that we had for many years been paying rates on a compound down by the level crossing that the club had at one time rented for boat storage.  When we built our own compound in 1998, the club treasurer at that time had assumed that the rates bills that were coming in marked up as ‘Compound, KBSC’ at our address were connected to our own compound.  That was a logical assumption, but in fact it now transpired that this was not the case.  Because we had received 80% discretionary rate relief for eight years, nobody had thought to look further.  

Not only had we now received the rebate, but the VOA had also agreed to reduce the rateable value on the clubhouse and grounds from £9,800 to £7,000, which brought us within the threshold for small business rate reduction, so we were expecting our rates liability for 2013 to be less than £2,000.  This meant that not only did we have a substantial sum of £60,000 in our reserve account, but also would be able to cover the rates bill easily this year.

Dean proposed a vote of thanks to Don, Gareth and Kate for all their hard work.  He made particular mention of Gareth, who was a new member.  His help had been invaluable, and the club was very grateful for his involvement.

The bar had made a good profit in 2012, all down to the hard work and dedication of Steven Bailey and Andy Hubble.  They had already worked three outside functions in 2013, and had a few more booked, so this year should turn out to be just as profitable.  Kate said that Steve and Andy would be grateful for help on those occasions, as it is very hard work for just two people. Dean also thanked Mick Kemp for his help with reinstating the draught beer provision in to the bar.

Treasurers Report

Kate Scales had sent out the accounts for the year ended 31 December 2012 in advance, along with notes on items on which she thought more information might be useful.

The club had made a net surplus of £2,782 for 2012, due to good housekeeping and the fact that the bar had made nearly £5,000 profit, up from just over £2,000 in 2011.  We were now in the enviable position of having £60,000 in our NatWest reserve account, We would continue to run the club as efficiently as possible, and not waste money, but it certainly took the pressure off and meant that if we did need to do any major works we could do them without worrying about it.  The NatWest account was earning only 0.55% interest, and a decision had been made at the last committee meeting to move this money to Nationwide Business Saver accounts.  We had opted to put the bulk in a one-year bond paying 2%, and two smaller amounts into a six-month bond at 1.8%, and a 95-day saver account at 1.6%.

We were no longer actively looking at the possibility of becoming a CASC.

Corporation Tax of £119 would be due in October, on bank interest and insurance commission.  This liability would be greater next year because we would be earning more bank interest.

The MPA fee was rising to £58.90 for 2013, but Nicola Turner confirmed that the BWSW fees would remain the same as for 2012.  Kate had suggested the membership fee should continue to keep pace with inflation, and was suggesting an increase of £10 to £300, although this would be subject to discussion later in the meeting.

Kate recommended that we stay with our existing accountants, who gave us good service at a very reasonable cost - £540 again this year.  We did not have any internal auditors.

Committee Vacancies

Dean Frost reported that Daniel Lake had agreed to take on the role of Vice Commodore.  Steven and Claire Bailey were resigning as Entertainments Officers.  Steven would continue to be Rear Commodore Bar, and Claire would continue as Facilities Officer and Child Protection Officer.

He reported that James Percy had stepped down from his role as Commodore due to personal commitments. Dean was happy to take this on again, but the club Constitution did not allow for anyone to be Commodore for more than one term.  This rule had been put in place because of fraudulent behaviour in the club years ago, when the club funds had been stolen by the commodore and other committee members.  Dean had spoken to the Trustees about this situation before the meeting, and they had confirmed that they would be happy for Dean to become Commodore again.  John Scales pointed out that Dean had the full support and trust of the current committee, and Andy Hubble felt that there were more safeguards in place now than there had been at the time of the theft, and that it would be very difficult for anyone to steal from the club now.  It was agreed that Dean would be permitted to stand again.

It had been noted that some of the items in both our Constitution and Rules were not relevant now, and the committee would be looking at them this year with a view to possibly changing them to relate to the current club situation.

SBD2

Don Cuckow reported that in 2012, despite having a downturn in membership and a bad summer from a weather point of view, he had still had 15 candidates for the SBD2 award.  There were a few members who still needed to take theirs, and Don would follow this up once the season started.

Voting

A this point, the necessary voting was undertaken:

Vote:
To receive and adopt the accounts for the year ended 31 December 2012 together with the report of the Committee thereon

Proposed David Lake, seconded Nick Humphrey

Carried unanimously

Vote:
To appoint Sinden Thackeray Partnership as accountants and authorise the Committee to fix their remuneration


Proposed Kate Scales, seconded Andy Hubble

Carried unanimously

Vote:
To appoint Dean Frost as Commodore          


Proposed David Lake, seconded Richard Turner


Carried unanimously

Vote:
To appoint Daniel Lake as Vice Commodore


Proposed Andy Hubble, seconded John Scales


Carried unanimously

Membership Fees

Discussion followed about the proposed changes to membership fees, which had been communicated to all members in advance of the meeting.  Kate explained that the committee had been concerned for some time that not all members were attending works parties even though it was a condition of their membership that they do so. The committee had discussed at length how to handle this issue.  In the past, a fine of £50 had been levied at the beginning of each season on members who had not attended a works party during the previous season, but this been hard to enforce and so had been allowed to lapse. Two propositions had been put forward for consideration:

· A membership fee for all of £350, with the £50 being refunded as soon as the member attended a works party

· A two-tier system, with members opting to chose a ‘working’ membership at £300, or a ‘non-working’ membership at £350.

David Lake felt strongly that we should not allow the situation to continue as it was, and should apply one of these two options.  Nick Humphrey felt that the second option would validate the opinions of those members who did not consider they needed to help out with the running of the club.  Andy Finch pointed out that this had been going on for more than 20 years at least.  

Daniel Lake was anxious not to alienate members in any way.  Doug Pratley felt that with the second option, we were treating members like adults, which they might prefer.  It would also give members a way to avoid giving up their weekends for works parties.  Kate pointed out that we were asking for just one morning, once a year, and others pointed out that those members who did not attend works parties were happy to come and ski at a weekend.  Daniel Lake said that we had members in the past say that they would rather pay than come down and work.  Doug also thought that the figure could be increased to £80.  

John Scales said that although we set four formal works party dates during the season, it was possible for members to come down at any time to be arranged with them.  In fact that had indeed happened on two occasions last season.  Bernard Pratley had done so himself, and said that as he would be doing a lot of business travelling, he would be very happy to do that again this season. Mick Kemp thought that we should remove the item on our membership form asking members what they did for a living, as that was not necessarily relevant, and suggested that members could do bar duty if they were unable to work on a works party day.  He also said that on occasions in the past, the slipway had been blocked to prevent people coming down and launching when a works party was taking place.  Of course, if the members in question had already done one, then they were allowed to launch.

Don Cuckow said that he favoured the first option as it was simple to operate and should not lead to any confrontations.  Bernard agreed, saying that as the committee worked so hard, anything to make life simple would be preferable.

Andy Hubble asked at what point it would become a problem if we were to lose members because of this penalty - five members, 10 members?  Paul Wheeler did not think that we would lose anybody.  John Gibbs pointed out that in fact quite a few new members had joined over the last two seasons in spite of the difficult economic times.

Steve Bailey felt very strongly that as all members signed a form to say they would participate, then if they did not, they should be asked to leave the club.  When some members refused to participate, it meant that those members who did had to work a lot harder.

At this point, it was decided to vote on the matter, initially on the first option.

Vote:
To adopt a membership fee of £350, of which £50 would be refunded to each member on completion of a works party


Proposed Paul Wheeler, seconded Don Cuckow

For:
 
19

Against:
5

Carried by majority vote

It was not then necessary to take a vote on the second option as the first option had been agreed.

Any Other Business

There would be an ‘Open Season’ event on 13th April. Entrance to this would be free of charge, and Steve Bailey hoped everyone would attend.

Kate said that all members would be welcome at committee meetings, and their input would be valued. In fact we wanted to actively encourage members to participate in meetings without having to commit to a formal committee position.  Bernard Pratley asked if she could confirm the meeting dates, if they could be put up on the website, and if Kate could add him to the distribution list for the minutes of meeting.  

The minutes of the AGM would be sent to all members with their membership packs this season.  In the past, they had only been available at the following year’s AGM, but Kate was keen to keep all members informed on what was happening at the club.   Andy Hubble would look at putting a members area on the website which could only be accessed by signing up to it, and the minutes of meetings could be made available in that way to members.  Sarah Humphrey suggested that there could be an email link within that area so that we did not use up too much web space with large downloads.  Andy would investigate further.

John Scales said that the works parties for 2013 would take place on:

· Saturday, 13th April

· Sunday, 19th May

· Saturday, 13th July

· Saturday, 21st September

There was a lot to be done this year, and he and John Gibbs would source the materials for much of the work before the first works party so that jobs would be available for whoever came along.  Sarah Humphrey suggested that we should put a list of jobs on the notice board so that all members knew what was planned, and also would have the opportunity to make suggestions.

Nicola Turner said that we would be holding a committee meeting to discuss the situation with day guest fees. We needed to look at this in depth to try and come up with a system that was fair to all.  She invited all members to attend to this meeting, which was then arranged for 10am on Sunday 3rd March.

Andy Finch pointed out that if the committee were going to look at altering the Constitution, then they would need approval at a general meeting, either the AGM or an EGM.  He proposed that a vote was taken so that an extraordinary general meeting would not need to be called.

Vote:
To permit the Committee to make any changes they considered appropriate to the Club Constitution and Rules          


Proposed Andy Hubble, seconded Steven Bailey


Carried unanimously

Date of Next AGM

It was agreed that the next AGM would be held at 11am on Sunday, 23 February 2014

The meeting closed at 12.20 pm.

……………………………

Dean Frost

Commodore

